
CRESSONA BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING  

MINUTES OF JULY 5, 2022 

BI-MONTHLY MEETING  
 

Call to Order:  7:00 p.m. by Council Vice President Mike Pascuzzo.   

 

Roll Call: Those in attendance were council members Mike Pascuzzo, Robert Barr, Dave Semar, Mayor 

Sandra Renninger, Secretary Regina Sonon, Solicitor Rick Day and on behalf of Systems Design 

Engineering Steve Moyer. Council members Kathy Butz and Linda Walinsky were not in attendance.  

 

Citizens Participation:  No participation at this time.  

 

Minutes of Previous Meeting: Council received a copy of the minutes.  A motion was made by Bob and 

seconded by Dave to approve the June 20 meeting minutes.  All Ayes. 

 

Municipal Bills:  A motion was made by Bob and seconded by Dave to approve the July 5, bills to be 

paid.  With the removal of the second PPL bill in the amount of $880.  All Ayes 

 

Requisitions:   #304 – A motion was made by Mike and seconded by Dave to get the 2001 Ford F450 

inspected with a dollar limit of $500.  All Ayes 

 

Old Business: 

 

1. ARPA List updated.  Added options to the playgrounds.  

 

New Business: 

 

1. Emergency Management Letter regarding the fire companies-  

2. No action was needed.  Mike Pontician will discuss at the next meeting 

3. No Truck Traffic Signs – A motion was by Dave and seconded by Bob to order 6 signs at a dollar 

limit of $500.  All Ayes 

4. A letter was emailed to the PA State Police regarding a list of concerns.  State Police Sargent to 

possibly attend a future council meeting.   

 

CORRESPONDENCE:  Assorted correspondence on office counter. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:   

 

Mayor:  Continuing to focus efforts on cleaning up Pottsville Street 

 

Solicitor:  Informed council that group homes are protected under the Fair Housing Act. 

 

Engineer:   Please see reports 

 

Secretary:  Nothing at this time 

 

Finance/Property:  Nothing at this time.   

 

Highway:  South View Drive patch has been completed.     

 

Sanitation:  Sanitation bills were mailed on Thursday, June 30. 

 

Recreation:  Nothing at this time 

 

Safety: Would like to see the crosswalks painted.   

 



Personnel: Nothing at this time.  

 

Fire Chief:  Did not attend the meeting.  

 

COG:  No meeting until the end of summer 

 

CITIZEN PARTICIPATION:   

 

Frank Zurat: Suggested that a letter be mailed to Saint Martin America regarding truck traffic on Graeff 

Street.  Also recommended the “No truck traffic” signs be mounted to the stop signs.  

 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Bob and seconded by Dave at 7:25 pm.  All Ayes 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Regina Sonon 

Secretary/Treasurer 


